The General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church in Taiwan opens tomorrow, April 17. Debbie and I had the privilege of traveling to Taiwan on the Moderator's trip. While there I preached at South Grate Presbyterian Church in Taipei. The Senior Minister at South Gate is the Rev. Hsieh who is the incoming Moderator (sole nominee). We still remember his warm welcome and generosity. The General Assembly is meeting in Tainan until April 20.

A PRAYER:

God of the church, as the General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church in Taiwan meets, we pray that your Spirit will be present in wisdom and courage. In a special way we pray your blessing upon the Rev. Hsieh as he moderates. Guide all the commissioners that they may know the grace of the risen Jesus in their gathering. We rejoice, God of the worldwide church, that we in the Presbyterian Church in Canada share a deep connection with the Presbyterian Church in Taiwan. These things we pray in the name of Jesus Christ, the only ruler and head of the church, Amen.

Peter Bush, Moderator 143rd (2017) General Assembly The Presbyterian Church in Canada